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Dear Friends and Alumni of Saint Paul:

Many thanks to all of you for ensuring that the 2021-
2022 academic year proved such a success. As you 
may recall from other communications, our theme 
for this year has been, “Tending Spiritual Roots to 
Bear Healing Fruits.” Your gifts and prayers for Saint 
Paul have greatly aided the growth of healing fruits.

Saint Paul welcomed forty-five new students for the 
2021-2022 academic year. New student enrollment 
for the Fall semester increased by 44% (34 new 
students), with an overall increase for the year 
of 73%. With the COVID-19 pandemic still in our 
midst, prospective students previewed the Saint 
Paul community and curriculum via online visits. 
Students joined in community worship, attended 
classes, and participated in online discussions with 
current students to discern if Saint Paul was indeed 
their choice for theological education. Enrollment 
remained strong for the Master of Divinity (MDiv) 
degree program with promising growth in our newly 
designed Master of Arts in Theological Studies 
(MATS) and Master of Arts in Christian Ministry 
(MACM) programs.

Educating tomorrow’s leaders by offering on-
campus, online, and hybrid learning courses at a 
FLEXible schedule, Saint Paul School of Theology is a 
seminary of the United Methodist Church committed 
to the formation of people for innovative, creative 
ministry. Grounded in the academic study of faith 

and ministry, theology is practiced in a traditional 
classroom and a contextual curriculum. 

Saint Paul staff and faculty continue to contribute 
to the academy, church, and society. This year, we 
have had many faculty and staff changes. After 
many years of tremendous service to students and 
the Seminary, Dr. James Brandt and Dr. Hal Knight 
announced retirement plans effective at the end 
of the 2021-2022 academic year. In addition, Dr. 
Jeanne Hoeft stepped down from her role as Vice 
President of Academic Affairs and Dean at the end 
of the academic year but will continue as faculty. We 
have all enjoyed welcoming Dr. Sharon Betsworth 
as Jeanne’s successor as our chief academic officer. 
Many of you know Sharon from her years of teaching 
as an adjunct for Saint Paul and as a full-time 
faculty member at Oklahoma City University. New 
additions to the Seminary family include Dr. Joshua 
Bartholomew, Assistant Professor of Ethics, Church 
and Society; Dr. Tiffany Nagel Monroe, Executive 
Director of the Oklahoma Campus; and Rabbi 
Michael Zedek, Rabbi-in-Residence.

The faculty of Saint Paul School of Theology 
maintains exacting standards of scholarship, 
research, publication, and engagement. Over the 
past year, their many activities and publications 
have been so numerous that space permits only 
the sharing of selected highlights. For example, Dr. 
Nancy Howell continues her service on the Executive 
Committee of the International Society for Science 

and Religion. Dr. Casey 
Sigmon received grant 
support from the 
Wabash Center for 
Teaching her project 
entitled, “Resisting 
the Plagiarized Pulpit: 
Helping Students and 
the Professor to Find trust their voice through Artistic 
Instructional Design.” Dr. Joshua Bartholomew was 
the guest speaker at a Kansas City event in which he 
presented, “Black Theology and the Black Panthers: 
A Conversation with Dr. Joshua Bartholomew.”

In September, Saint Paul held the 2021 Harrington 
Lecture online featuring Dr. Eboo Patel. His 
lecture, “We Need to Build: Field Notes for Diverse 
Democracy,” expanded knowledge and built skills, 
helping people become the kind of leaders our 
diverse democracy needs. In the Spring Semester, 
Saint Paul Evangelical Society, led by Dr. Hal Knight, 
hosted a forum given by Dr. Amos Yong, Professor 
of Theology and Mission, and Dean of the School 
of Mission and Theology at Fuller Theological 
Seminary, on “The Holy Spirit and People of other 
Faiths: Relational Christian Witness in the 2020s.” 
Later in the semester, the Evangelical Society hosted 
a lecture featuring Dr. Joy Moore, Professor of 
Biblical Preaching and Vice-President for Academic 
Affairs and Academic Dean at Luther Seminary. 
And for the first time, on May 13, Saint Paul held 
a hybrid commencement celebration via Zoom, 

PRESIDENT’S LETTER
The Reverend Neil B. Blair ’80
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allowing graduates to come together from both the Kansas and 
Oklahoma Campuses with attendees viewing from around the 
country. We honored the 2022 Distinguished Graduate Award 
Winner and Commencement Speaker Dr. Stan Copeland during 
the ceremony. 

For the 2021-2022 fiscal year, Saint Paul Course of Study (COS) 
School educated 228 individual students, forty-nine of which 
were new students, with approximately 550 registrations 
and offering a total of fifty courses. Serving 32 Conferences, 
including 94 Districts, 121 Full-Time and 106 Part-Time Licensed 
Local Pastors comprised these registrations. Saint Paul Course 
of Study School welcomed new Regional Director Dr. Lucas 
Endicott. Dr. Endicott has been serving as Associate Director for 
the Office of Mission, Service, and Justice at the Missouri Annual 
Conference and lecturing at Central Methodist University. 

Through a Board of Trustees initiative related to diversity 
and inclusion, the Saint Paul Board of Trustees has devoted a 
significant portion of the last year’s meetings to church leaders 
with experience and expertise in creating more diverse and 
inclusive communities and organizations. As an example, in July 
2021, Congressman Emanuel Cleaver II of Kansas City shared his 
perspective on the racial and social justice issues confronting 
our nation and the efforts he and his colleagues in the House of 
Representatives hope to undertake in response. 

In another Board-related development, the Rev. Dr. Tex Sample 
concluded his service as chair of the Board of Trustees. Dr. 
Sample’s leadership has been integral to Saint Paul’s success 
over the last several years. I am grateful that he will continue to 
serve as a trustee. Saint Paul is fortunate that Dr. Amy Hogan, 
Dean of the School of Education and Professor at Ottawa 
University, brings her extensive experience in higher education 
as the new chair of our Board of Trustees.

As we have happily reported in years past, Saint Paul is 
financially sound and operates with a balanced budget. These 

last years’ changes have established a solid financial foundation 
for years of sustainability. As always, we continue to be grateful 
for donations from the community that provide technology, 
scholarships, and evolving academic programs to students. 
Our significant investments in technology have allowed us to 
maintain a hybrid educational delivery model providing a safe 
learning environment during the continuing pandemic. 

Our aim has always been to utilize technology as a conduit to bring 
faculty and students together regardless of whether they are 
on-campus or joining remotely through Zoom. After significant 
testing, we opted to replace our distance-learning classroom 
technology with Neat’s offerings, including technology still in 
development. All our classrooms began upgrades in Fall 2021 
with offerings from Neat. Anything written or drawn on these 
new neat.bars is transmitted through Zoom to the screens in 
the classroom and remote Zoom participants. This content can 
also be saved and emailed to all participants. We implemented 
neat.bars in other classrooms that connect to our classrooms’ 
existing screens. We are currently implementing neat.bar pros, 
just released at the end of 2021, in each of our large classrooms. 
At Saint Paul School of Theology, we have always tried to be 
pioneers with distance-learning technologies. We are early in 
the lifecycle of this stimulating and groundbreaking technology. 
We are thrilled to partner with Neat and Zoom in revolutionizing 
the classroom experience.

As I hope this summary of the year suggests, Saint Paul School 
of Theology has been blessed by your help in tending our 
spiritual roots. Thanks to you, we continue to live into the call of 
Jesus Christ to serve our communities and the church.

Grace and Peace,

 

Rev. Neil B. Blair ‘80
President, Saint Paul School of Theology4
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Dan Norwood: 
Balance of Mind and Heart
Proof that the seminary meets this mission is found in the persons 
and the ministries of its graduates. Dan Norwood, a Course of 
Study and Master of Divinity graduate of Saint Paul and the current 
pastor of Hiawatha First, is a fine example of leading from that 
powerful intersection. 

It is not surprising that Rev. Norwood flourishes in the intersection 
of the practical and the academic, as his roots are wrapped around both. Part of his pragmatic 
nature can be traced to the experiences he gained while visiting his grandfather’s farm in Smith 
County, Kansas, which was four miles north of the center of the United States. “I loved visiting 
the farm. I learned a lot more than just about the land. My grandfather was full of wisdom.” His 
understanding of rural communities has informed his pastoral ministry regardless of the town’s 
size or congregation he has served. He operates with a community-minded engagement 
beyond the church walls, serving on local ministerial alliances, offering grief counseling in high 
schools, and investing time in local charities, which reflects the collaborative nature of farming. 

The respect Rev. Norwood has for the practical is also extended to complex academic thought 
and construction. He graduated with a BA in Philosophy from Nebraska Wesleyan and an MA 
in Philosophy from the University of Kansas. “My studies in Philosophy lent scaffolding for 
my faith and for the theology examined at Saint Paul.” He detailed how his family, members 
of the once Evangelical United Brethren (which merged with the Methodist Church to form 
the United Methodist Church), took in the theology of John Wesley. “Wesley’s theology is a 

combination of simple faith with very complex thought.” Rev. Norwood has followed Wesley 
by informing and deepening his faith with the wisdom of philosophers and theologians. 

Also reminiscent of Wesley is Rev. Norwood’s approach to keeping centered in his call. When 
asked what he has learned throughout full-time ministry, he replied: “Ministry can pull you in 
many directions. You can become overwhelmed. When you feel adrift, you always go back to, 
honing in on, what pulled you to ministry. Reconnect with that narrative and lead from there.” 

He also offered that he draws from lessons he learned from Saint Paul to keep him centered. 
Seminary was a grace-filled space where he could define his call through various lenses. “Saint 
Paul helped me expand my mind by the introduction to classical and modern thinkers and by 
connecting me to colleagues of various denominations, backgrounds, and experiences. This 
stretched me. Also, I found guiding lights there.” He spoke specifically of Dr. Kris Kvam as one 
of those beacons: “She provided the framework of constructive and systematic theology while 
introducing me to new lenses such as feminist theology.” 

Furthermore, through the shared life of students and faculty, Saint Paul offered lessons in 
what Rev. Norwood called “inspirational connectedness” or “learning to live out your faith in 
community.” Perhaps this lesson is what still drives Rev. Norwood to be in close connection 
with Saint Paul. He is a faithful alumnus – offering investments of his presence and donations. 
He returns to attend alumni events and seminary lectures and keeps in contact with professors 
and past and present students. He is adamant about providing funds for the seminary to shape 
future pastoral and ministry leaders, which is another act of operating within the space twixt 
the academic and the practical.

ROOTED: Tending Spiritual Roots to Bear Healing Fruits
A hallmark of Saint Paul School of Theology is teaching in that sweet space between rigorous theological thought and practical ministry. It is a seminary that 

prides itself on imparting a foundation of complex, critical theological thinking integrated with the tools for on-the-ground, Spirit-filled contextual ministry. 

written by Dr. Melissa Pearce ‘15



Anny Kapundu
Anny Kapundu, a current Saint Paul Master of Divinity student, is 
far from her homeland but not far from her center – the United 
Methodist Church. Born in a small village in the Democratic 
Republic of Congo, Rev. Kapundu relocated with her family at the 
age of two to Mulungushi. This village has had a relationship with 
the Methodist Episcopal Church since 1912, when Bishop John 
M. Springer founded a mission station in the community. In 1951, 
The United Methodist Church founded the Mulungwishi Seminary, 

which is still a robust part of the community. 

When asked about her childhood, Rev. Kapundu described a trinity of roots comprised of 
family, church, and school. “My father was a pastor, and when I was not studying, I was 
involved in activities at the church. My mother was also rooted in the church teaching and 
gathering with women.” The more examples she detailed, it became clear that her family was 
part of the church and the church a part of her family. 

Rev. Kapundu, following her parent’s example, began as a pre-teen to create and lead 
programs in the church. She became devoted to connecting others to Christ. It was not long 
before leaders and members of her community began to ask if she was called to full-time 
ministry. Indeed, Rev. Kapundu knew at age sixteen that the Spirit was leading her to become 
a pastor. 

Yet, like many, Rev. Kapundu did not answer her call immediately. She went to college in 
Zimbabwe at Africa University and earned a sociology and religious studies degree. She 
returned to Congo and worked at an orphanage before seeking a master’s degree in 
Development Studies and subsequent employment in South Africa. It was her pastor and 
church community in her new home that helped to reignite the pull of her call. “My pastor 
encouraged me back into leading ministry, and church members asked if I ever thought 
about becoming a pastor.” Her experience with Walk of Emmaus finally pushed her to pursue 
ministry full time. “Walk of Emmaus made it clear that I am a pastor. It was amazing the 
support – letters, prayers, resources – that the community gave me.” 

She immediately began seeking admission into seminary. Her husband, experiencing a 
similar nudge from the Spirit, joined her on the path. They enrolled in Eden Theological 
Seminary in Missouri, where she received a Master of Theological Studies, and her husband 
graduated with a Master of Divinity. They believed they would be returning immediately 
back to Congo upon graduation; however, her husband took an appointment as an associate 
pastor at Grand Island Trinity UMC in Nebraska. This change in plans led Rev. Kapundu to 
consider ordination as an Elder in the UMC, and she applied to Saint Paul School of Theology 
to obtain her Master of Divinity.

When asked about Saint Paul, Rev. Kapundu could not contain her excitement. “Before I 
even enrolled, I felt so welcomed. Shannon Hancock [Executive Director of Admissions and 
Communications] was in constant communication with me and helped me every step of the 
way of the process. I could tell Saint Paul was going to be a great fit.” Now a second-year 
student, Rev. Kapundu confirms that “Saint Paul is my loving, open-armed, open-minded 
home.” 

Rev. Kapundu pinpointed her Preaching class with Rev. Dr. Casey Sigmon to be what has had 
the most significant impact on her ministry to date. “Dr. Sigmon has taught me how to bring 
together what I have learned in other classes – the history and the theology, to support my 
sermons. She has also encouraged ideas and methods of how to involve the congregation in 
the sermon. I have learned how to engage people in the conversation rather than just speak 
to them.” 

Rev. Kapundu now serves as associate pastor at the same church her husband once served, 
Grand Island Trinity. She loves her congregation and is thankful that they are accepting of 
her culture. She admits that one of the biggest challenges she has in ministry is adapting 
to the more quiet nature of American worship. “Worship at home in the Congo involves 
a lot of joyful noise and dancing. It has a lot more energy and movement. We pray loudly, 
and we move about the sanctuary. I bring some of this energy to Trinity but try to meet the 
congregation where they are comfortable. Even though we worship differently, we still love 
and pray to the same God. That is what matters.”
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Wanda Jackson:
Centering Souls
Wanda Jackson, alumna and former Worship Coordinator at 
Saint Paul, can pinpoint the exact class where the idea of her 
ministry materialized. She was in an Evangelism course taught 
by Dr. Douglas Powe when she began to dream about a spiritual 
center where people could connect with the Divine and others 
through creativity and art. A decade later, Jackson owns and runs 
Centering Souls – an artist studio and gallery with the mission of 

“using art and creativity to nourish people’s relationship with the Holy.”

The idea for the center was spurred by an assignment where Jackson wrote about her 
experience with a stray cat, Dad. Dad – named because the smaller cats that accompanied 
him looked just like him – made himself a resident of Jackson’s porch. At his arrival, Dad 
needed veterinarian care, but Jackson knew that if she approached him immediately, he 
would most likely skittishly scatter and not return. So she provided water and food faithfully 
until he began to engage with her willingly. Over time, with trust and Dad leading this pace, 
Jackson was able to get him to the vet. “I just knew that he had to trust me before I could 
care for him. This experience reflected what I was learning in Evangelism. Ministry happens 
best where trust exists and we meet people where they are. I started dreaming about creating 
space, filled with love, where people could explore God.” 

Jackson, who has always had a heart for those not familiar with church or those experiencing 
trauma at the hands of the church, began to wonder how to draw in people who might not 
seek out a more formal faith community. The answer has a bit of a zig-zagged nature that 
mirrors her own journey to seminary. Jackson graduated with a degree in Physics and took 
a job at a children’s museum designing and building exhibits, which led to her next job as a 
Children’s Director at a local church and subsequently to Saint Paul to study theology. So 
how does one traverse from science to art? Jackson took an Intro Pottery class as a humanity 
elective in college. She became enamored with the anatomy of the clay as well as the process 
of using the pottery wheel. Through the trip from a physics major to theologian, honing the 
craft of pottery was a constant pursuit. 

“I found something in creating in clay. I apprenticed and explored the medium. I also loved the 
spiritual metaphor found in the process. When you center clay on the wheel, the clay particles 
need to align when forming the dome; otherwise, you will get wobble and it will eventually 

collapse. This is the same with our lives. We need to be centered on God through spiritual 
practice. If not, the littlest thing can make our lives spin and fly apart.” Over time, Jackson’s 
sessions at the wheel have become a meditative connection with God…a spiritual discipline 
where she communes with the Spirit as she creates. 

Her ministry is more than a concept now. Since her awakening to the idea in seminary, she 
has combined her love for art and the sacred and created that space she longed for where 
others could find inspiration and connection in creativity outside a formal, traditional faith 
community. It has been arduous work to see the center realized. It required dreaming and 
experienced setbacks. It has brought administrative and logistical tasks such as finding 
physical space, understanding zoning laws, interpreting insurance policies and sourcing 
equipment, materials, and teachers. “There were days when I felt like it might never happen, 
but then God opened doors. Things would begin to click into place and I kept moving along 
and now it is a reality.” 

Jackson named the space, Centering Souls (www.centeringsouls.com). She purchased 
a house in Parkville, Missouri, before the pandemic. The work studios are filled with a 
myriad of equipment for various mediums. You can use pottery, sewing, weaving, matting, 
and scrapbooking equipment by the hour, day, week or by membership. The center offers 
classes and events. The next workshop will explore colored pencils. In the near future, a yoga 
instructor will teach breath classes focusing on both the control and sacredness of breath. “I 
am excited about the yoga lessons. How you breathe is integral to throwing and creating with 
clay. Understanding how to control your breath and how to maintain posture is a big part of 
shaping a vessel.” 

The center has a gallery where pieces are sold to help fund the space. The art is beautiful. Yet, 
it is not the most precious output of the endeavor. The community formed in this space is 
sacred. The love shared with all – no restrictions – is powerful. Some have come to the center 
keeping God at distance, but there is space to explore the Divine. “It is special when you 
connect with someone where they are at and offer love and trust. The other day, a member 
artist listened to me speak about God as we worked. With reflection, she offered a response: 
‘that’s a God I could relate to.’ It does not get more holy than seeing someone awaken to God 
and God’s love.”
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OUR GENEROUS DONORS
PRESIDENT’S
COUNCIL
(Gifts of $10,000 and up)
Rev. Neil B. Blair ’80
Dr. Elizabeth Campbell
The Church of the Resurrection — Leawood, 

KS
Dr. William R. ’75 and Mrs. Sally J. Clark
Mr. Harry D. and Mrs. Clara M. Cleberg
Mr. D. Gene Damewood ’63
Ms. Sally A. Firestone
Great Plains Annual Conference
Dr. Amy S Hogan and Mr. Brad Hogan 
Kansas Area United Methodist Foundation
Rev. Cleo D. Kottwitz ’69 and 

Ms. Judy Parsons
Mark & Bette Morris Family Foundation
Mona and Melvin Winger Family 

Foundation
Mr. Walter and Mrs. Diane Mooney
Mr. James C. Mordy
Oklahoma United Methodist Foundation
Mrs. Dianne Shumaker ’97
Mr. Rogers Strickland and 

Mrs. Peggy Strickland
The Foundation for Evangelism
The Magee Christian Education Foundation
Mr. Roger Winslow and Mrs. Jan Winslow

LEADERSHIP
COUNCIL
(Gifts of $5,000 - $9,999 )
Rev. Marvin ’70 and 

Mrs. Carolyn H. Arnpriester
Dr. M. Eugene Barnes ’76 and 

Rev. Karen Spencer-Barnes
Mrs. Marian Combellick
Mr. Jay L. and Mrs. Shirley Dunlap
Mr. Mark and Mrs. Debbie Faulkner
M & G Farms: Martie & Dianne Floyd and 

Gary & Marla Floyd
Rev. Adam J. and Mrs. LaVon M. Hamilton
Mr. Greg A. and Mrs. Sunny L. Harvey
Missouri United Methodist Church — MUMC 

FDN
Mr. Fredrick J. and Mrs. Julie F. Thatcher
U. E. and Sarah Sims Trust
Rev. Sandy and Dr. Stanley Vogel
Dr. Gus S. II and Mrs. Suzie Wetzel
Anonymous

PACESETTER
COUNCIL
(Gifts of $2,500 - $4,999)
Mrs. Dana M. Aldridge
Mr. Arden L. and Mrs. Margaret Borgen
Mr. Frank G. Cockrell
 

Mr. Steve B. Combellick and 
Mrs. Marian Combellick

Mr. Ed and Ms. Wanda Eichler
Rev. Stuart W. ’69 and 

Ms. Marilu W. Herrick
Pastor Brenda Hogan ’22
Mr. Roger Jespersen ’68 and Mrs. Susan 

D. Jespersen
Mr. Jeffrey C. Londa
Mrs. Angie D. Marshall
Rev. Dr. Robert K Martin and 

Ms. Carol L. Thrane 
Mr. James T. and Mrs. Margaret J. McKitrick
Mrs. Marjorie L. Nairn
O’Dell Nelson Family Foundation
Oklahoma City University
Platte Woods United Methodist Church — 

Platte Woods, MO
Rev. Dr. Tex S. and Mrs. Peggy Sample
Mr. Stanley S. Shipman and Mrs. Linda 

Shipman
Sias and Pippin Family Fund
Mr. Joe and Mrs. Susan Sims
St. Mark’s United Methodist Church —

Lincoln, NE
Mr. Bill and Mrs. Marilyn Taylor
Rev. Davis Thompson
Deanna and Larry Van Cleave

SAINT PAUL
COUNCIL
(Gifts of $1,000 - $2,499)
Rev. Jennifer ’14 & Mr. Eddie Ahrens-Sims
Dr. Gary L. ’85 and Mrs. Laurel A. 

Armstrong
Rev. Gail Lee ’91 and Mrs. Clara Arnold
Mr. John W. III and Mrs. Cynthia S. Ballard
Rev. Dr. David Ward Beach ’68 and 

Dr. Maxine C. Beach
Dr. Virgil L. and Mrs. Elaine I. Brady
Dr. Jim Brandt and Dr. Kathryn L. Fuger
Rev. Andrew Bryan ’04 and Mrs. Erin Bryan
Ms. Debra Buzard
Rev. Wayne G. ’63 and Mrs. Margee Castle
Rev. David L. Chinn ’63/’69 and 

Mrs. Julia Chinn
Clinton United Methodist Church — Clinton, 

MO
Dr. Stanley ’84 and Mrs. Tammy Copeland
Mrs. Mary Courtney ’21
Dr. Robert H. and Mrs. Sheryl L. Cox
Mrs. Lois F. Crampton
Mr. Mike and Mrs. Terri Dunlap
Rev. Lauren D. Ekdahl ’74 and 

Mrs. Shirley J. Ekdahl
Mr. Mike and Mrs. Karen Farrell
First United Methodist Church in Johnson, 

KS
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First United Methodist Church — Ulysses, 
KS

Mr. Bob and Mrs. Jan Fitzsimmons
Rev. Barry W. Freese ’99
Reverend Jack and Rev Marilyn Gregory
Rev. Gary D. Harms ’62
Anonymous
Dr. Jeanne Hoeft
Mr. Richard L. Jantz
Rev. Lee R. Johnson ’87
Pastor Nick Kaufmann Mamisashvili in 

Memory of Dr. Jack E. Kaufmann, M.D.
Mr. Bill Keck and Mrs. Barbara Keck
Rev. Karen C. Lampe ’02 and 

Mr. Les K. Lampe
Lemon Family Foundation
Dr. Eugene L. and Mrs. Sarah G. Lowry
Rev. Russell E. Maggard ’83
Manter UMC — Manter, KS
Ms. Mary Maughn ’69
Rev. Robert McClean and 

Mrs. Marilyn McClean
Rev. Myron F. and Mrs. Karen McCoy
Mr. Marvin and Mrs. Pam Meile
Rev. Kent and Mrs. Julia Melcher
Mr. Robert E. and 

Mrs. Nadine S. Hardin-Miller
Mr. Matthew A. Mills
Dr. Clarke A. ’71 and 

Mrs. Sharon G. Mundhenke

Bishop Fritz A. Mutti ’75 and 
Mrs. Etta Mae Mutti

Mrs. Marjorie L. Nairn
Mr. J Reed and Mrs. Debi Nixon
Mr. Keith and Mrs. Doris Olsen
Rev. A. Paul Olson ’68
Dr. Michael and Mrs. Tari Parmely
CH(COL) Marion D. Pember USA RET
Rev. Dr. Dustin Petz ’03 and 

Rev. Dr. Shelly M. Petz ’02
Dr. Bertha M. ’92 and Mr. Michael D. Potts
Mrs. Vicki Rankin and Dr. Robert A. Rankin
Ms. Paula K. Sauder
Dr. Jay K. Simmons and 

Mrs. Jenne’ C. Simmons
Mr. Norman R. and Mrs. Rose Simmons
Rev. Robert Stutes ’81
Mr. Brad S. and Mrs. Gail Swiggart
Mr. Monty J. and Mrs. Jean Teeter
Dr. R. Wayne and Joyce Thompson
Rev. J. L. Vallery ’71
Rev. Dr. David R. CH COL ’77 and 

Mrs. Lola M. Van Horn
Mr. Richard W. and Dr. Eileen C. Vautravers
Dr. Laurence A. Wagley and 

Mrs. Joyce E. Wagley
Mr. David T. Walker at Walker Farms
Mrs. Donna M. E. Walker
Dr. Lovett H. Weems, Jr. and 

Mrs. Emily W. Weems

Rev. Dr. Susan C. Wickiser ’93
Rev. Mariellen S. Yoshino ’88

SAINT PAUL
ASSOCIATES
(Gifts of $500 - $999)
George D. Almquist Memorial Scholarship, 

given by Mavis Schmidt Family
Rev. Paul Babcock ’80 and 

Mrs. Debra Babcock
Rev. Bruce and Betsy Baker
Rev. Velda S. Bell ’00
Mrs. Sharon L. Bliss
Mr. Tom Bradley - Tom Bradley Photography
Mr. Darrell K. and Mrs. Wynn Cockrum
Dr. Frances Gray and Mr. Warren Jones
Mrs. Bette J. Hampton and 

Rev. William Hampton ’70/’76
Bishop Robert E., Jr. and Mrs. Deliliah 

Bernard-Hayes in Honor of Dr. Nancy 
Howell

Dr. William F. ’69/’92 and 
Mrs. Kathleen A. Hunter

Rev. Edward A. Kail and Mrs. Myra Kail
Rev. Nancy J Kollhoff
Rev. Steve J. Langhofer ’75 and 

Ms. Karen Anderson
Mr. Chuck L. Morris
Rev. Eugene W. Morse ’68 and 

Mrs. Lettie J. Morse
Rev. Jerry E. ’79 and Mrs. Barbara Oakland
Rev. John N. Poe ’84 and Mrs. Sylvia A. Poe
Rev. Sharon G. ’84 and Mr. Jack E. Rubey
Rev. Kitty Shield
Mr. Herschel and Mrs. Phyllis Staats
Bishop Mary Ann Swenson in Memory of 

Jeffrey J. Swenson
Rev. Shirley A. Textor ’80
Reverend Rick Thornton ’68
Mr. Greg R. and Mrs. Amy Wartman
Mr. John G. Whitley ’82 and 

Mrs. Sylvia S. Whitley

SAINT PAUL
BUILDERS
(Gifts of $250 - $499)
Rev. Dr. Charlotte A. Abram ’89
Rev. Paul L. Akin ’72
Dr. Mark H. and Dr. Melodee R. Armfield
Rev. David Bennett ’76
Rev. Paul O. Bond ’71
Rev. Darryl M. Burton ’16
Mrs. Ashley N. ’06 and Mr. Kin C. Cheung
Mrs. Donna Lea Clark Fuller
Clark United Methodist Church OKC 

(Lazarus Community-Bo & Allana Ireland)
Mr. Russ Dittmar, Jr. ’73 and 

Mrs. Lona Dittmar
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OUR GENEROUS DONORS

Rev. Glenn C. Fogo ’79 and 
Mrs. Carol A. Fogo

Mrs. Suzanne Gilbreath in Memory of 
Pastor C. Byron Gilbreath ’65

Grace United Methodist Church — Lee’s 
Summit, MO

Rev. Floyd E. Green, Jr. ’70
Rev. Ken K. Grenz ’72 and 

Ms. Jeanette J. Grenz
Rev. Robert L. Hill
Rev. Dr. Janice Johnson Hume ’75 and 

Dr. Nicholas Hume
Rev. Mary L. Jensen ’02
Drs. Shannon and Pati Jung
Dr. David W ’70 and Dr. Marsha A. Kerr
Rev. Ron A. Kite ’04
Dr. Henry H. Knight III
Ms. Jessica Lovell
Pastor Jo B. Mead ’12
Rev. Franklin K. and 

Mrs. Connee Messenger
Rev. David N. Sr. ’68 and 

Mrs. Judith K. Moose
Nebraska United Methodist Foundation
Ms. Gwendolyn Newkirk
Rev. Daniel Norwood ’17
Rev. Nancy R. ’05 and Mr. Scott W. Pauls
Mrs. Mari Jane Peak ’18 and Mr. Brad Peak
Dr. Joseph T. Ranager ’85 and 

Mrs. Rebecca Ranager
John F. Richter, UMC Pastor, Retired
Rev. David H. Robertson ’72 and 

Mrs. Margie L. Robertson
Rev. Janis K. Roorda ’12
Rev. Adam Shahan ’16
Mrs. Mary A. Shaw
Rev. Larry V. Shores ’75 and 

Ms. Kathy L. Diehl-Shores
Laura and Marty Taylor, alumni
Rev. Dr. Susan K. Ventura ’85/’94
Rev. Dr. Connie Wilson ’06

SAINT PAUL
STEWARDS
(Gifts of $100 - $249)
Rev. Leon L ’65 and Mrs. Beatrice Alden
Ms. Tammi Allensworth
Mrs. Beth Anderson
Mr. David P. Atkins
Rev. David E ’84 and Mrs. Lynn R. Baker in 

Honor of Rev. David Meredith
Rev. David E ’84 and Mrs. Lynn R. Baker
Rev. G. Wesly ’64 and Mrs. Anne S. Ballard
Rev. Gary A. ’77 and Mrs. Betty J. Beach
Mr. Jonathan Bell and Rev. Angie McCarty
Rev. Neil B. Blair ’80 in Memory of 

Maurita Stueck
Dr. Paul C. and Mrs. Joni C. Bube

Rev. Charles E. ’72 and 
Mrs. Pamela J. Buck

Rev. Maria T. Campbell
Rev. Kathleen Clark ’85
Rev. Dr. Emanuel Cleaver III ’07 and 

Ms. Sharon Cleaver
Rev Dr David Clewell
Dr. Michael P. Comer ’74
Mrs. Joyce M. Conard
Rev. Trevor D. Davis ’80
Mr. Steve and Mrs. Katherine Eginoire
Rev. Barbara Cain Einsel ’69
Ms. Heather Ellis
Don and Letha Essinger
Mr. Max W. Evans
Rev. Wayne C. Flanders ’74
Rev. Shawn C. Franssens ’06 and 

Mrs. Catherine A. Franssens
Rev. Dorothy N. ’84 and 

Mr. Richard A. Friesen
Rev. Nancy J. Gammill ’76
Mrs. Wendy Garrett
Rev. Dr. Brian Edward Germano ’02 and 

Mrs. Patricia L. Germano
Dr. John H. Gilbert and Mrs. Ines Gilbert
Mrs. Suzanne Gilbreath
Dr. Donald L. Hall ’87 and Mrs. Cheryl Hall
Rev. Philip Hamner
Rev. Shannon N. Hancock ’10

Rev. Deb Hanes-Nelson
Mr. DeLynn and Mrs. Esther Hay
Mrs. Susan and Mr. Richard Held
Rev. Kelsey Hopson ’16
Ms. Linda S. Hopwood ’19
Elder Elizabeth Horton-Ware
Rev. Janet Hoyland
Alumn
Rev. Lee R. Johnson ’87
Dr. Lynn and Mrs. Ann Kindred
Mr. Steven G. and Mrs. Donna P. Kirkwood
Rev. Terry D. Koehn ’97 and 

Mrs. Daena Koehn
Dr. R. Kevin LaGree ’80 and 

Mrs. Patricia M. LaGree
Rev. Dave and Mrs. Marcia Mack
Rev. Robert A. Maffitt ’01 and 

Mrs. Meg Maffitt
Dr. Robert W. ’90 and 

Mrs. Shirley A. Magee
Rev. Kathy J. Martin ’03
Rev. Andrew and Hillary McHenry
Mr. Cecil R. and Mrs. Carol L. Miller
Rev. Charles L. Munson ’78
Rev. Dr. Tiffany A. Nagel Monroe ’12 
Pastor Ronald L. Nicholas ’72 and 

Mrs. Dorothy L. Nicholas
Rev. Stephen W. and Mrs. Lynne Overall
Rev. Stephen W. and Mrs. Lynne Overall in 
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Memory of Dr. Henry Brockman
Rev. Gene Page ’00
Rev. Linda C. Potter ’04
Rev. Alton R. Pope
Pastor Mark E. Randall ’74
Rev. Louise E. Reed ’93
Rev. Janet R. Rhind ’83
Mrs. Pat Rice
Rev. Dr. Elaine A. Robinson
Rev. Kenneth D. ’69 and 

Mrs. Susan L. Rood
Ms. Frances L. Rosier
Mr. Jim Ross
Mr. Steve F. Roth and 

Mrs. Cheryl L. Schmitz
Dr. Don Schlichting
Mrs. Phyllis Schneider
Rev. Sally A. Schwab ’81
Mr. Bob G. and Mrs. Diane Shaw
Bishop Ann B. Sherer-Simpson and 

Mr. Wayne Simpson
Rev. Lavina M. Shoffner ’69
Rev. Dr. Angela D. Sims
Rev. Kenneth Trickle, Jr. ’91
Mr. Fred Vahle
Pastor Eugene Watson ’69 and 

Mrs. Lois Rogers-Watson
Mr. Keith Wiedenkeller
Rev. Vida R. Williams ’09

Rev. David B. Wilson ’66 and 
Mrs. Carolyn T. Wilson

Rev. Dr. Jack A. Wilson ’68 and 
Mrs. Joanna B. Wilson

Rev. Donna L. Wise ’07
Rev. Paul C Wolf ’96 and Mrs. Peck K. Wolf
Ms. Donna R. and Mr. John T. Wolfgeher

SAINT PAUL
FRIENDS
(Gifts of up to $99 )
Heartland Art Guild in Memory of 

Rev. R. Wini Munson
Mr. Brett A. Heckens
Mr. Rod Hennig and Mrs. Sharon Hennig
Rev. Dr. Sharon K. Howard ’01
Mrs. Alice Johnson
Rev. David D. Kell ’69
Rev. Glen Chebon Kernell, Jr.
Rev. Robert Paul Klepees ’21 and 

Mrs. Margie Klepees
Mr. John C. Korschot
Rev. Marshall Larson ’21
Rev. Dr. Mi Hyeon Lee ’97
Ms. Amie Littrell ’18
Rev. Dr. Linda D. Louderback ’90
Mr. David L. and Mrs. Debra A. Martin
Rev. Kate Johnson Martin ’03

Rev. Dr. Robert K Martin and 
Ms. Carol L. Thrane

Mrs. Jean McMaken
Rev. Dee Ann Mezger ’74 and 

Mr. George F. Berlin
Rev. Wendy Minshall ’21
Chaplain Patrick ‘14 and 

Ms. Stephanie L. Moore ’11
Reverend Sandra L. Nenadal ’92
Network for Good
Mrs. Wilmagene Noonan and 

Mr. Lewis C. Noonan
Bishop James Nunn
Rev. Carl W. Patterson
Mr. Lyle Pointer
Rev. Nelson ’95 and Mrs. Clara Reiber
Mr. Mark and Mrs. Maria Rezac
Mr. William M. Riley & Mrs. Erma Riley
Pastor Janie Schmidt
Rev. Lyle K. Schoen ‘81 and 

Mrs. Susan I. Schoen
Mrs. Jenifer C. Schultz ’21
Rev. Mary E. Scott
Mr. Ronald E. and Mrs. Joyce E. Sergent in 

Memory of Rev. R. Wini Munson
Rev. William Siebert ’00
Mrs. Donna Simon
Mrs. Jennifer M. Smith
Rev. Susan K. Southall ’98

Mr. Stephen S. and Mrs. Martha N. Sparks
Rev. Grant W. Speece ’88 in Memory of 

Ms. Bobbie Bean
Ms. Teresa Stewart ’07
Mrs. Sharon Stover in Memory of 

Rev. R. Wini Munson
Rev. Carlos B. Summers ’80 and 

Mrs. Belle Summers
Mr. Richard Todd
Mr. Cary G. Utz
Ms. Janet Vaughn ’71 and 

Rev. Gerald Vaughn ’72
Rev. Dr. Shirley J. Wallace ’17
Mr. Jabari Wamble
Mrs. Leanne Wasleski
Ms. Suzanne M. Werthmann ’21
Rev. David W Wiggs ’84 and 

Mrs. Mary B. Hughes
Rev. Michelle L. ’91 and 

Rev. Ensworth L. Williamson
Mrs. Joy L. and Rev. Don W. Wilson ’67
Rev. Sherri Wood-Powe ’14 and 

Dr. F. Douglas Powe, Jr.
Ms. Sylvia Wright and Mr. John A. Wright
Rev. Dr. Rena M. Yocom ’79

BEQUESTS
Mrs. Vana Campbell
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Do you need to update your mailing address? Do you 
want to register for an upcoming lecture? Would you like 
to set up recurring donations to Saint Paul? You can do 
all that and more with our Alumni and Donation Portal. 
Just sign up to create a login and all your donation and 
event information is at your fingertips. Scan the QR code 
to set up your account. 

WAYS TO GIVE
Every dollar makes a difference; 
regardless of how you give. At 
Saint Paul, we want to make the 
process as simple as possible 
for you to make a donation and 
change the lives of our students.

•	 Donate by Mail: Please make checks payable to: 
Saint Paul School of Theology

		  Saint Paul School of Theology
		  Development Office - Group 3
		  P.O. Box 843740
		  Kansas City, MO 64184-3740

•	 Donate Online:
	 Visit https://app.donorview.com/V1MAz or give 

online thru the Alumni and Donation Portal

•	 Text2Give: Text GIVE to 913-320-5444

•	 Legacy Giving: Make a planned gift by contacting 
President Neil Blair at 816-726-3464 or 
neil.blair@spst.edu 
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SAMPLE SCHOLARSHIP FUND
Saint Paul School of Theology is pleased to announce our plans to establish the Rev. Dr. Tex and Mrs. Peggy Sample Scholarship. Thanks to a 

matching challenge gift in excess of $25,000 from an anonymous donor, we have slightly more than half the amount required by board policy 

to establish an endowed scholarship honoring the Samples. Meeting this challenge requires that we double the matching gift to $50,000, a 

goal we hope to attain by December 31, 2022. The timing for honoring them in this way seems more than appropriate given Tex’s decades of 

service on the faculty and for his tenure as chair of the Board of Trustees. We hope that the alumni, friends of Tex and Peggy, and friends of 

Saint Paul will make a contribution toward this matching opportunity over and above their usual annual gifts to the Seminary. If you wish to 

donate to the Rev. Dr. Tex and Mrs. Peggy Sample Scholarship Fund, you may do so online by utilizing the Alumni and Donation Portal, going to 

our website at spst.edu/giving or by mailing a check payable to Saint Paul School of Theology to: Saint Paul School of Theology, Development 

Office - Group 3, P.O. Box 843740, Kansas City, MO 64184-3740. Please note that your gift is intended for the Sample Scholarship Fund.



SAVE THE DATE
NOVEMBER 29, 2022

On Tuesday, November 29, Saint Paul School of Theology, to support 

the seminary’s mission, will once again join non-profit organizations 

around the world to collect donations on #GivingTuesday. Celebrated on 

the Tuesday following Thanksgiving, #GivingTuesday is a global day of 

giving fueled by the power of social media, community, and collaboration. 

Money raised on #GivingTuesday will go towards the scholarships 

that allow many students the ability to afford seminary and hopefully 

graduate debt-free. Help us meet our goal and follow our progress 

online at spst.edu/giving-tuesday
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Use your smart phone camera 
to scan me to go to the 

Giving Tuesday link.



 facebook.com	  twitter.com	  instagram.comLet’s get social at SPST1958

In celebration of our birthday, we want all of the SPST community to show their seminary spirit by wearing 
their Saint Paul shirts and hats that day. In addition, we invite you to share memorable moments (stories 

and photos) that you’ve experienced at Saint Paul in the classroom, with fellow students, or during 
events on your social media pages – make sure to tag us and use the hashtag #saintpaulday.

We’ll also be having a fundraiser that day to raise $1,958 for the annual fund. 
We look forward to celebrating with you!

SAVE THE DATE: March 3, 2023

Need to add to your SPST shirt and sweatshirt collection? Scan the QR code and shop SPST.  

J O I N  U S  I N  C E L E B R A T I N G 

SAINT PAUL DAY
On March 3, 1958, the National Methodist Theological Seminary 

(eventually known as Saint Paul School of Theology) 
was incorporated in Missouri.



13720 Roe Ave., Building C
Leawood, KS 66224


